

MEETING OF THE POPLARS SPORTS GROUND COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Monday March 19th 2018 at 7:30pm

The Parish Office, Old School Building, Main Street, Burton Joyce

Present: Cllrs R Ringham (Chair), C Blandamer (Vice Chair) P Blandamer and T Hazard

In attendance: J Sherrin (Clerk)

- POP/044** **Apologies for absence** – None
- POP/045** **Appointment of Vice-Chair** – Cllr C Blandamer voted unanimously as Vice Chair
- POP/046** **Council members’ declarations of interest for items on the agenda** - None
- POP/047** **Minutes of the meeting held on January 22nd 2018**
- (i) Approved as true record and signed by the Chair
- (ii) Matters arising not covered by the agenda - None
- POP/048** **Bowls Club Pavilion** – Cllr Ringham reported that a meeting had been held between D List and the Bowls Club on 12/3/18 to agree practical arrangements – notes circulated. BJPC to place order for Pavilion once planning approved.
- POP/049** **FA Report** – Cllr Ringham reported that he has updated the on-line form, which is now showing as “archived - no action possible”. He will contact the FA to ensure all in order. Application has been submitted to the FA for contribution towards the aerator. Should receive response within 1 month.
- POP/050** **Request for free use of 3G Pitch for school** – Reduced fee agreed with D List.
- POP/051** **Request for free use of Poplars facility from BJFC for manager training in June/July**
– Ongoing. D List to liaise with BJFC and Cricket and report back.
- POP/052** **To consider request from Northern Premier League for use of Poplars Facility for Full-time education and Football Programme** – Cllr Ringham reported that a similar request had been made the previous year in which it was determined that it would not be cost effective for the Parish Council to agree to this. The monies being offered by NPL had further reduced with this later request so it was concluded by the committee not to recommend to agree to the terms.

POP/053 **Archery Club request for resurfacing path** – Archery Club have sought costs for footpath which are prohibitively expensive. Holes in pathway to be patched as a solution.

POP/054 **Information update** – Notts Forest have requested training in the school holidays – Easter and Summer Half term. D List liaising with BJPC and Notts Forest. Cllr Ringham and D List to change settings for school holiday access for 3 G pitch for Easter Holiday access. Cllr Ringham is following up the issue of the sinking fund with the FA. Also noted BJFC had requested to run the tea bar at the Sports Ground in the winter months. Financial implications to be reviewed and discussed with D List.

POP/055 **Date of next meeting** – Monday 14th May at 7pm

Meeting closed at 8:30pm

Signed: _____ **Date:** _____
Chair of Poplars Sports Ground Committee